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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Don Redman, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION
Wednesday, January 29, 2014
City Council Chamber
9:00 a.m.

A special meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order at 9:14 A.M. on Wednesday, January 29, 2014, in the City Council Chamber by the Chairman, Council Member Don Redman.

In attendance: Council Members Don Redman (Chair), Lori Boyer (Vice Chair), John Crescimbeni;  Council Member Reggie Brown; Commissioners Gary L. Anderson, Lane T. Burnett, Edward J. Fleming, Jr., John Godfrey, Ralph C. Hodges, Raymond S. Pringle, Jr., Scott Shine, Stephen Swann; State Representative Lake Ray was excused; Commissioner Penny Thompson was absent; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Waterways Coordinator, Captain Jim Suber; Legislative Assistant, Marilyn Allen; St. Johns Riverkeeper, Lisa Rinaman; Tera Meeks,  Chief, Waterfront Management Programming, Brian Berket, Parks and Recreation Department; Jim Bailey, Financial News & Daily Record (and former Jacksonville Waterways Commissioner); Shaun Corrigan, U.S. Coast Guard;  John Nooney; Scott Wilson, Executive Council Assistant (Redman);  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.

The Chairman announced that the purpose of the special meeting of the Waterways Commission was to consider, discuss and vote on  City Council Resolution 2014-22, Auth Appl to FIND for 2014-2015 Grants for Specified Waterways-Related Projs; Auth Grant Agreements with FIND; Acknowledge Willingness to meet Funding Requirements; 

Designate Oversight by Parks & Rec Dept… (Req of Mayor).
The Chair asked Commissioner Gary Anderson to report on the Waterways Commission’s FIND Subcommittee that had met on January 23, 2014 for the purpose of assessing and discussing the projects in Resolution 2014-22 that the City proposes to apply to FIND for funding.  Commissioner Anderson reported that Tera Meeks, Chief, Waterfront Management Programming, explained how the Parks & Parks Department arrived at selecting and prioritizing the projects.  She fielded numerous questions, particularly on why the lighting at two boat ramp projects was added to the list.  Commissioner Anderson reported that after a lengthy discussion and by a unanimous vote, the Subcommittee   recommends approval of the list of projects that the administration had put in Resolution 2014-22.
Council Member Reggie Brown commented on the list and though it is not on the recommend list of projects, inquired about the Harbor View Boat Ramp project, a site that is in his Council District; particularly, he wanted to know if it was feasible to put some lighting in at this boat ramp.
Council Member John Crescimbeni asked Ms. Meeks if we were maximizing all of our resources with FIND.   Ms. Meeks explained that we would have slightly more than the $1.1 million that FIND had allotted Duval County.  She explained that in mid-December,  FIND representative, Aaron Bowman, had advised the Parks & Recreation Department that he felt that Jacksonville was going to be given more money than expected.

Council Member Crescimbeni asked Ms. Meeks about the status of projects that were on the previous year’s list.
Council Member Lori Boyer inquired as to why were some of last year’s projects omitted from this year’s list of projects; she noted the presence of the lighting at 2 ramps project on the current list despite the Waterways Commission having previously objected to the projects’ inclusion on the list to be submitted to FIND.  Ms. Meeks explained why the Parks & Recreation Department assessed the boat ramp lighting projects as worthy.  Council Member Boyer requested that the Parks & Recreation Department provide her with the electric light bills for the boat ramp facilities that currently have 24-hour lighting; she requested that she have this information prior to the next City Council meeting.

Commissioner Scott Shine indicated that he shared Council Member Boyer’s concern about the costs of 24-hour lighting at boat ramp or park facilities.

Commissioner Raymond Pringle felt that it was not right for the Parks & Recreation staff to make decisions on the choice and priorities of projects for FIND funding without first coming to the Waterways Commission for its input.  Commissioner Ralph Hodges reported that Ms. Meeks had explained the timing factor and how the lateness in being advised by Captain Bowman in mid-December about the availability of additional funding resulted in the Parks & Recreation Department’s having to make decisions and choices as deadlines for funding applications were approaching.
Commissioner John Godfrey indicated that he had opposed the boat ramp lighting projects when they were on the Waterways agenda a year ago and still opposed the projects.  He wanted to know how the Parks & Recreation Department surmised that there was a demand for 24-hour access at the boat ramp sites; had there been any surveys conducted?

Captain Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator and the City’s Harbor Master, explained that there had been a public outcry that the City closed our boat ramps too early; boaters that were out on the water late into the night often found ramps closed upon their return.
Council Member Crescimbeni questioned Tera Meeks and Brian Burket about the electric bills for parks and boat ramps.  He requested that they get in touch with Wayne Young at JEA (Governmental Affairs) and ask him to provide us with information on usage and consumption of electricity at the lighted parks and ramps.  Mr. Crescimbeni further questioned Mr. Burket on why we are unable to move forward with the Blue Cypress boardwalk project.  Brian Burket explained the status of the project, including his communications with the District Council Member, Clay Yarborough, and efforts to arrange a site visit.  Council Member Crescimbeni expressed his disappointment with the status of the Blue Cypress boardwalk status and indicated that he expected to offer an amendment to Resolution 2014-22 that would delete the boat ramp lighting projects from the FIND application list.
Commissioner Edward Fleming commented on the electric bill and safety issues at parks and boat ramps.  He felt that if the City was not going to provide lighting at the sites when it got dark, then the City should close the parks and ramps at dusk.
Commissioner Lane Burnett reported that at the FIND Subcommittee meeting, Tera Meeks had explained the risks that the City incurred if it dropped the lighting project and substituted other projects, namely permitting problems.

Commissioner Pringle announced that he could not vote for the lighting project, particularly in light of the fact that there has been no funding for ADA improvements.
When the Chair announced that the Commission should be ready to vote on whether or not to recommend approval of Resolution 2014-22, Council Member Crescimbeni moved to amend the proposed legislation by deleting the lighting at 2 boat ramp projects and substituting the Blue Cypress boardwalk project.  Commissioner Pringle seconded the motion.  There were eight votes in the affirmative.

On the resolution, as amended, the Commission voted 9-2 (Fleming, Swann) to recommend approval.

Council Member Crescimbeni spoke on the history of the ordinance that created the Blue Cypress project, the provision for a boardwalk and the understanding that the City had with the Jacksonville Sheriff’s Office regarding its marine unit at the site.

Commissioner Edward Fleming requested that the proper City department determine whether the City ought to close parks and boat ramps if there is not proper lighting at night.

In Public Comments, John Nooney commented on pocket piers, floating docks and the potential of a floating dock at the Ship Yards site.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:33 A.M.
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